
 

Classified Council General Meeting Minutes 
Date: Friday, March 15th, 2024, 10:30 a.m. 

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/89083240295?pwd=bGI4TWoxdU9PeWdydjNFczZrMUpvUT09 
 
Call Meeting to Order – Louellen Monte – 10:31 a.m. 

 
Roll Call: Hilary Kinney, Melissa Leon, Katelynn Gurr, Madison Price, Erendira Andrade, Louellen Monte, 
Merrick Mildrum, Kimberly Hunt, Janet Vega, Sharon Butterfield, Bruce Ashby, Roberto Quinonez-Galvez, Tracy 
Brown, Cas Rosewood, Kimberly Myers, Elizabeth Stanley 
 
Approval of Minutes: Motion to approve February meeting minutes: Katelynn Gurr Second: Hilary Kinney 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Balance for the Tony Salvatierra is $705.68. The balance on the Hospitality Account is 
$1,041.45. Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report: Katelynn Gurr Second: Melissa Leon 

 

Site Reports: POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS 
Ely: 

Winnemucca/ 
Battle Mtn:  

Pahrump: 

 
Elko:  

 

N/A 
 

N/A  

 
Louellen Monte: Business as usual, getting ready for Spring break. 

 

 
Katelynn Gurr: Maybe we could create a scholarship in the name of Juan Cortez or combine it 

with the Tony Salvatierra scholarship.  

 

 
Committee Reports: POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS 

 

Bylaws: Chairperson: Open:  

Events/Fundraisers: 

 

Webpage: 

 

Chairperson: Katelynn Gurr: Chili cookoff will discuss in new business.  

 

 
Chairperson: Hilary Kinney: No updates.

 

Grant-in-Aid: 
Chairperson: Janet Vega: No updates. 

 

Hospitality/Awards:  
 
 
Scholarship: 
 

 

    Chairperson: Sharon Butterfield: Sent pizza to the Buildings and Grounds department for 
the loss of Juan Cortez. Also got a sympathy card out to Juan’s wife and his family. Received 
email from Jeffrey thanking us for the gesture.  
 
Chairperson: Open:  

 
 

  

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/89083240295?pwd=bGI4TWoxdU9PeWdydjNFczZrMUpvUT09


New Business: INFORMATION ONLY: 

 
1. Update on the NCC meeting with the Chancellor: Louellen Monte: Discussed parking fees at UNR and UNLV 

and how the amount they have to pay is high for classified council/staff. The Chancellor is going to request 
that the campus’s have an open dialogue with their President’s, as there’s nothing that the NSHE Board of 
Regents can do. Discussed safety data on developing a public safety committee for the Chancellor and how 
it’s going to be implemented into all of the institutions. This is because of the events that happened on 
December 6th at UNLV. They discussed fees that are going to be applied to institutions to classified staff that 
are taking classes at CSN. The Chancellor asked them to get more information on that and she will look into 
it. April 17th is the next meeting with the Chancellor if anyone wants Louellen to take things to the meeting. 
The student success fee is jumping up to $25 next year that cannot be covered by Grant in Aid.  

2. Update on the Board of Regents Meeting: Louellen Monte: Effective Fall of 2023 was the last semester that 
students could enroll in the Biological Sciences degree. The degree will be removed completely by Spring of 
2025. Unanimously voted for our new Tenure professors that was sent out in an email by President Helen’s. 
Also unanimously voted for the board of granting distinguished Nevadan Award. Approved the evaluation for 
President of UNLV. Allowed for the University police services to add more officers to the campus of UNLV.  

3. Chili cookoff update: Katelynn Gurr: Friday April 12th for the chili cookoff here at the Elko campus. If all 
campus wants to host their own, they are more than welcome as long as they follow the rules. Along with chili 
there will be a soup cookoff as well. There will be a $5 donation if people want, and they can taste test all the 
chili/soup to vote on whose is the best. The prizes will be wooden spoons that have designs burned into 
them. All the supplies will be donated by Classified Council so that we aren’t spending more of the 
scholarship money and raising money for it instead. Decided that we should charge people $1 to be able to 
sample all of the chili/soup and then $5 recommended donation for a bowl. Melissa Leon suggested using 
tickets so that the people handling the chili/soup don’t have to handle the money as well. We could have a 
separate table where someone handles receiving the money and handing out the tickets for people. Started a 
google docs for a sign-up sheet so that people can sign up to bring stuff for the cookoff.  

4. Discussion of Classified Council May meeting: Hilary Kinney: Rescheduled the May meeting for the 24th so 
that we aren’t interfering with the craziness of graduation. New Council members voting will be different this 
year. We want to give everyone plenty of time to vote for new members. Beginning of May send out 
nominations and then have the officers by the June meeting so that we can walk them through how 
everything goes.  

 

 
 

POSSIBLE ACTION ITEMS: 

1. New classified council members for the April meeting.  
 

 
Public Comment: Erendira Andrade: Looking for more mentors for the NV promise scholarship 

program. It can be anyone from the community or the college.  

  

   
 

 

Next Meeting: Friday, April 19th, 2024 – 10:30 am Zoom 
https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/89083240295?pwd=bGI4TWoxdU9PeWdydjNFczZrMUpvUT09 

Adjourn: Motion to adjourn meeting at 11:02 am: Louellen Monte, No approvals  

https://gbcnv-edu.zoom.us/j/89083240295?pwd=bGI4TWoxdU9PeWdydjNFczZrMUpvUT09

